
PH: 5996 1744  Bakewell St. 

PO Box 26 

Cranbourne 3977  

 

The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline        

Enthusiasm) in their learning. CALENDAR  

COMING UP  

 

 

Wednesday 23rd October 

School Swimming Commences 

 

Friday 25th October 

Free Dress Day Supporting 
“Canteen” 

 

Tuesday 29th October 

Prep Transition # 2 

11.45am—1.30pm 

 

Wednesday 30th October 

School Swimming 

 

 

 

 

Issue 33 

23rd October, 2019 

Word of the Week 

‘Matrimony’— the state of being married 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS 

8:10 AM  IN THE GYM 

 

 
Last week was the commencement of our Prep Transition 
Program.  It was a pleasure to meet the parents of our newly 
enrolled students who are preparing to start their schooling 
in 2020.  Our Prep transition program is held each fortnight 
over the next 6 weeks. 
If you have a child who is turning 5 before April 30 in 2020 
please make sure you enroll them as soon as possible so we 
can make the appropriate arrangements. 
Our swimming program begins  this Wednesday and will 
operate for 6 weeks.  We have timetabled students into their 
‘House groups’ to attend lessons—if parents  are interested to 
attend the pool and observe the classes, siblings will be at the 
pool at the same time. The session times are as follows 
Bakewell 9.45-10.30  Russell 11.15-12.00  
Cameron 10.30-11.15  Childers 12.00-12.45  
Check with your child/ren which house they are in. 
Congratulations to our Foundation coordinator, Sarah Prossor 
who got married on the weekend. Weddings are a joyous 
occasion where families celebrate new beginnings. 

 
Cheryl Van Deursen   
 Principal 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


 

From the Office    

 

 

 

We are currently busy        
arranging for our 2020      

classes.  

 

If your child is leaving     
Cranbourne Primary School 
at the end of 2019 it would 

be greatly appreciated if you 
could please advise the 

school as soon as possible. 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day! 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrinsic 
PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,             

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

Learning  

Community 
Home 
Group Student 

 
FA Son V 

FB Dylan W 

FC Sophia O 

 

JA  
JB Jacob E 

JC Shivesh B 

JD Mishaal 

JE Teresa 

 

MA Ruth L 

MB Monty 

MC Udan 

MD Prabhleen 

 

SA Seepa 

SB  

SC Ruby 

SD Kodi 

ICT FB Leo C 

 MB Faith M 

 JB Benny D 

 SC Maali A 

Ms Whittle - - 

Mrs Bloomfield JD Zoe A 

Mr Clydesdale MA Lilli G 

Mrs Fernand MB Brodie R 

Principal  JC Fatima 

CPS BANK DETAILS 

BSB  013 593 

Account Number 
499102494 

Please put your 
child’s name in the 
subject line. 

 

 

 

 

HAPPY      

BIRTHDAY TO 

 OUR OCTOBER 

BABIES! 

 
Faiza B 

Lauren S 
Joshua K 
Nathan W 
Jordan C 
Maali A 
Soham K 
Bonnie U 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Di Fernand  

Assistant Principal 

Community News 

Last week your child would have received  a dental 

pack, containing toothpaste, a toothbrush and a     

permission form to receive a free dental check up. 

This service is part of DET’s free dental health care  

initiative for students.  

Smile Squad will be arriving  Monday 28th October, and health checks  will begin on that day! 

If you would like your child to receive a dental health check, please make sure you return the 

signed consent form—by Monday  28th October! 

Once  initial check ups have been completed, Smile Squad will also provide you with a report, 

and will conduct follow up treatments, as required. 



 

 THURSDAY 

IS  

SCHOOL 

BANKING 

DAY 

 

  
  
  
  
  

      

Monday 21st October 
 

Orders for “Canteen”         
Bandanna’s due 
 
School Council 
Meeting 

Tuesday 22nd October 
 
Breakfast Club held in 
the Gym at 8am—Gold 
Coin Donation 

Wednesday 23rd October 
 
School Swimming 

Thursday 24th October 
 
Breakfast Club held in 
the Gym at 8am—Gold 
Coin Donation 
 
School Banking Day 

Friday 25th October 
 
Free Dress Day 
Supporting “Canteen” 
Gold Coin Donation 

26th &27th 

Monday 28th October 
 
 

Tuesday 29th October 
 
Breakfast Club held in 
the Gym at 8am—Gold 
Coin Donation 
 
Prep Transition # 2 
11.45—1.30  

Wednesday 30th October 
 
School Swimming 

Thursday 31st October 
 
Breakfast Club held in 
the Gym at 8am—Gold 
Coin Donation 
 
School Banking Day 

Friday 1st November 
 
Scholastic Book Orders 
Due 
 
School Assembly 2.30pm 
in the Gym 

2nd & 3rd 

Monday 4th Nov 
 

Tuesday 5th Nov 
 

Wednesday 6th Nov 
 
School Swimming 

Thursday 7th Nov Friday 8th Nov 9th & 10th 

Monday 11th Nov 
 
Book Fair (in the library) 
- 3.15-3.45  

 

 

Tuesday 12th Nov 
 
Book Fair (in the library) 
- 8.30 till 8.50 

 3.15 till 3.45 

 
Prep Transition # 3 
11.45—1.30 

Wednesday 13th Nov 
 
Book Fair (in the library) 
- 8.30 till 8.50 
- 3.15 till 3.45 
 
School Swimming 
 
 

Thursday 14th Nov 
 
Book Fair (in the library) 
- 8.30 till 8.50 
- 3.15 till 3.45 

Friday 15th Nov 16th & 17th 



Cranbourne Primary School is excited to announce we have been allocated Marcia Knipe from Oz 

child to support the psychological and emotional wellbeing of our students. 

If your child is experiencing difficulties such as bullying, depression, attention deficit disorder or    
bereavement, and meets the eligibility requirements of Medicare’s Better Access Initiative, they may 
be helped by Marcia. 
 
How Shine Assist works 
1. Contact Mr Clydesdale the Student Engagement Coordinator to discuss your child’s concerns. If     

appropriate, a letter/email will be drafted to take to the student’s GP outlining the parent and 
school’s concern. 
 

2. Make an appointment with your child’s GP and obtain the following documentation: 
a)  Health Treatment Plan from the GP 

b) Referral Letter from the GP 
c) Completed OzChild Referral Form 

 
Shine Assist is accessed by a referral from a general practitioner, paediatrician or psychiatrist and 
students may be eligible for up to ten individual sessions and ten group sessions per calendar year. 
There is no gap fee charged for Shine Assist counselling, so there is no cost to the student, their   
families or the school. 
 
Get to Know Marcia Knipe 
Marcia Knipe is an accredited Mental Health Social Worker with over 20 year’s experience. She has 

been in private practice since 2012.  Marcia has worked in Public and Private Hospitals as well as 

Community Centres.   She has a special interest in supporting Children, Adolescents and their       

families. Marcia has also worked at Headspace and has a wealth of knowledge around the various 

Mental Health issues that young people can experience. Some of these may include: 

Anxiety 

Depression 

Issues with Bullying 

Body Image issues 

Social skills deficits 

School refusal 

Family conflict 

Marcia has a warm, engaging personality, which has been instrumental in building trust with young 

people; a vital ingredient for positive outcomes in the counselling process. 

 

Please contact Mr Clydesdale if you have any concerns. 

 

Lachlan Clydesdale 

Student Wellbeing and Engagement 



 

Cranbourne Primary School has made a commitment to implement the Respectful Relationships cur-

riculum within our school. The program aims to promote and model respect, positive attitudes and 

behaviours. It teaches our children how to build healthy relationships, resilience and confidence. The 

Respectful Relationships whole-school approach recognises that schools are a workplace, a communi-

ty hub and a place of learning. Everyone involved in our school community deserves to be respected, 

valued and treated equally. We know that changes in attitudes and behaviours can be achieved when 

positive attitudes, behaviours and equality are lived across the school community, and when class-

room learning is reinforced by what is modelled in our school community.  

As part of the Respectful Relationship program in Term 4, students will undertake lessons that focus 

on school based violence prevention. Areas of focus will include: 

1. Gender inequality 

2. Challenge stereotypes 

3. Learn to value respect and diversity of difference 

4. Explore the relationship between negative gender norms and the acceptance of gender based 

violence 

5. Demonstrate use of protective and assertive behaviours that can be used to maintain safety 

when faced with gender based violence 

By participating in this program, students will be better equipped to: 

 Identify what a respectful relationship looks like 

 Identify causes and effects of conflict and utilize different strategies to resolve it 

 Understand that everyone is entitled to respect, regardless of their gender or beliefs 

 Understand that violence and sexual harassment is not acceptable within or between genders 

 Develop strategies to seek help for self, or others in situations involving family violence or gen-

der-based violence 

 

Should you have any questions regarding the content that will be covered, please call 5996-1744  

 

Lach Clydesdale                                                                                            Dianne Fernand 

Student Wellbeing and Engagement                                                     Assistant Principal - Curriculum 

\ 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Free Dress Day—Supporting “Canteen” 

Friday 25th October, 2019  
 

Canteen is an organisation that supports children and teens with 

cancer.  

 

Students are invited to wear free dress on this day and make a gold 

coin donation. 

 

If students have purchased a Bandanna to wear on this day, they will 

be handed out in class on the morning.  



1st November 



 

 

Lids 4 Kids has teamed up with the e—Nable community to provide bespoke aids for children. 

Using 3D printers and recyclable bottle lids, 3D printed hands and arms  will be made for those 

children in need of an upper limb assistive device.   

We are seeking support from our school community to contribute to this great  

foundation. If you have any plastic lids from your milk, water, juice or soft drink bottles  

Collection Box in the hall  near the deck.

Must be clean!!! 

LIDS 4 KIDS 

DO YOU HAVE OR DO YOU KNOW A CHILD WHO IS DUE TO 

START PREP IN 2020? 

ENROLMENTS ARE NOW OPEN FOR 2020 AND TRANSITION IS 

UNDERWAY.   

PLEASE CONTACT THE OFFICE AS SOON AS POSSIBLE TO           

ARRANGE ENROLMENT. 








